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Executive Chamber, City of Providence, Rhode Island

Vincent A. Cianci, Jr.
MAYOR

November 27, 1981

The Honorable
The City Council of
the City of Providence

City Hall
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Honorable Members:

I hereby disapprove and veto a resolution that would
request the Bureau of Licenses to continue a moratorium
on the granting of licenses for mechanical devices. With
the role of the Bureau of Licenses clearly stated and pre-
scribed by the General Laws of the State of Rhode Island
and the Providence City Charter, any intrusion that would
in any way hamper their decision or inhibit their actions
seems to me to be unwarranted.

By virtue of Rhode Island General Laws 99 5-2-10 and
5-2-14, Providence City Charter Section 5.35 et seq., and
Chapter 14 of the Providence Code of Ordinances, the Bureau
of Licenses has the exclusive authority to grant licenses to
operate mechanical devices. Moreover, as the sole licensing
authority in the City of Providence, the Bureau of Licenses
is the only governmental body in the City that has the exper-
tise that is necessary to make a determination as to whether
or not there exists a need for a moratorium on the granting
of such licenses.

;INCENT 

pectfully,

A. ,IANCI, JR
Mayor of Providence

VAC FN CITY COUNCIL
D F~ C 3 1981

READ:
WHEREUPON IT IS ORDERED THAT

c. SAPAE BE RECEIVED.

~ ~ CLERK
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THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

VETO

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
No.

Approved

RESOLVED,; That. the Bureau .of Lice.ns.es. .is hereby. requested

to continue the current moratorium. on the granting of Licenses

for Mechanical Devises.

IN CITY COUNCIL
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